



MAINE STATEWIDE HOMELESS COUNCIL


August 11, 2020
Minutes
10:00-11:00

Virtual Location: https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/352415877                                                                                  and/or call 1(646)749-3122, Passcode 352-415-877
[bookmark: _gjdgxs]
Members: Stephanie Primm (KCHC, SHC Chair), Tracey Hair (HOME, Inc., RIII), Donna Kelley (WCAP, RII), Cullen Ryan (CHOM, RII), Cheryl Harkins (HVJ, RI), Donna Yellen (Preble Street, RI), Ginny Dill (Shalom, RI), Josh D’Alessio (PCHC, RIII), Dave McCluskey (Shaw House, RIII)
Guests: Betty LaBua (MaineHousing), Tracy Allen (KBH), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing),  Katie Spencer White (MMHS), Alice Preble, (DHHS/OCFS), Boyd Kronholm (BAHS),  Melanie Buber (HSA), Laurie Murray (MaineHousing), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Kate Easter (MCEDV), Rota Knott (Tedford Housing), Kathryn Temple (DHHS/SAMHS),   Sara Wade (SAMHS, DHHS), Teague Morris (Sen. King’s Office),  Noelle Coyne (Safe Voices), Tara Kosma (New Beginnings), Mike Shaughnessy (Maine Housing), Heidi Rackliffe (ACAP), Heidi McCarthy (City of Lewiston), Amy Sneirson (MHRC), Amelia Lyons (Dept. of Ed), Brian Townsend (Amistad), Kelsey Brown (HUD), Nicole Poulin. (Maine General), Lisa Letourneau (CDC), Rosie Boyce (CIPSS).

Minutes: Betty LaBua (MaineHousing) and Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing)

Approval of Minutes:  June’s meeting minutes were approved. July’s minutes were approved with legislative update edits.
MSHA Updates: Lauren updated the council by highlighting three MSHA focal programs.                 1. Rent Relief Program-Prioritizing eviction prevention, last week Governor Mills allocated additional CARES Act Funding for MaineHousing’s COVID-19 Rent Relief Program.  Renters who cannot afford to pay their rent due to circumstances related to the COVID-19 pandemic are eligible for up to $1,000 a month for up to three months. Contact information for local CAP agencies will be included in the first notice of pre-trial eviction proceedings.                                                       2. 2020 COVID-19 Shelter Relief Grant Program- The grant program for homeless shelters to cover operating expenses due to COVID-19 will be extended beyond the original August 31, 2020 deadline. Laurie encouraged all shelters to submit reimbursements in a timely fashion since this will provide consistent information essential when estimating future funding needs. MSHA will be able to provide a time line for extended funding next week.                                                          3. Rapid Rehousing: With the hopes it will make a meaningful difference, Lauren announced the key agencies assisting with catalyzing Rapid Rehousing in areas with the largest amounts of people sheltered in wellness centers and hotels. The agencies are COP (Portland), PCHC (Bangor) and Knox County Homeless Coalition (Knox).                                                                

CDC Updates: Dr. Lisa Letourneau, Senior Advisor Delivery System Change, Maine DHHS, brought the council up to date on the availability of testing for COVID-19. A number of sites in Maine are providing COVID-19 tests to anyone at elevated risk of exposure to COVID-19, with or without symptoms. A listing of these sites can be found at https://www.maine.gov/covid19/restartingmaine/keepmainehealthy/testing. Lisa noted, a subset of the sites are "swab and send" locations that are providing tests under a contract with DHHS. These swab and send sites send samples to the State lab for testing and offer sample collection free of charge. Lisa advised shelters to use the locations contracted with DHHS, for they have a 24-48 hour turn around versus others taking up to two weeks to return results. A list of all testing sites in Maine can also be found at https://get-tested-covid19.org/.  When Josh mentioned obtaining access to testing results restricted by HIPPA as a major blockade, Lisa suggested procuring consent at time of testing, perhaps streamlining the form Portland is currently using. Lisa will be attending the September Council meeting.
Legislative Updates: Cullen alerted the council of the HUD Rule Proposal which will allow shelter admission or placement be based on sex.  This rule would replace the existing guidance that supports admission placement on an individual’s self-reported gender identity and would allow agencies to make placement based on their perception of the individual’s gender. The deadline for comments on the proposal is September 22, 2020. SHC voted to comment in opposition to the change. Cullen will draft a letter opposing the change and send to Stephanie for her signature. On the state level, the Legislature is still on recess due to COVID-19.  The bills, FUSE, and funding for homeless shelters will be voted on when the Legislature reconvenes.  
Pandemic Related Issues: With fall approaching the following concerns were voiced and will be addressed in September’s meeting:                                                                                                                    -Collective Guidance is needed on how to enter people into the shelter system while requiring testing and how to best operate social distance sites.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  -The impact of children returning to school will have on staffing and on the number of COVID-19 cases.                                                                                                                                              -The effect the cold weather will have on the number of people seeking shelter.                                       -The fallout of the anticipated second wave of COVID-19.                                                                 -The need for a consistent statewide plan to address the needs of minors during the pandemic.
 

Next Meeting:
Tuesday, September 8, 2020
9:30-12:30




Maine Statewide Homeless Council | c/o MaineHousing | 26 Edison Drive| Augusta, ME 04333
Developing policies and strategies so that everyone is pushing in the same direction to end and prevent homelessness in Maine.
